Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of
EAST CRAWFORD WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION
March 21, 2023
Meeting Room at Water Plant at FM 185 @ Cattle Drive, Crawford, Texas

Present:	Clay Plemons, Tim Anderson & Chuck Raley 
Staff: 		Linda & Don Brandon
Guests:		Joe Maley 

Clay called the meeting to order & determined that a quorum was present.

A motion was made to approve the Minutes of the 2/27/23 meeting.  2nd.  Passed.

Clay informed the Board that Ms. Croft had told him that all the CCN Map Revisions should be ready on 3/22/23 to send to the PUC.  Ms. Croft will need to get a flash drive version of the mapping to send in with ECWSC’s Application for CCN Amendment.  She said the best that ECWSC could hope for was 6 month PUC approval; 8-10 months is more normal.  Clay informed the Board that Lisa Tyer with the City of Waco Water Utility Dept had emailed him to see if there was anything that the City of Waco could do to speed this situation along. Once it is approved by the PUC, it will be necessary to send the CCN Amendment to each adjoining water system for their approval & then send a letter to anyone owning over 25 acres of land within our new CCN giving them the option to opt out of our CCN. If they opt out they will be unable to get ECWSC water in the future.

Linda informed the Board that line locates had been ordered for the installation of the 2nd dropbox to be located at Plant 2.

Linda informed the Board that she had no updates on the ARPA funds distribution.

There was no update on the proposed line replacements until some grant money is awarded or another loan is taken out.

Clay informed the Board of the urgency on replacing the line down Cupp Road.  There had been 6 leaks in the past 2 weeks down Cupp Road.  Clay reminded the Board that Cupp Road is in Waco’s circle, so ECWSC could replace the line but could not upgrade the size of the line.  Clay to get with Breton Backhoe for a quote to replace this line.

The Board decided not to get a spare well pump as the warranty on the motor starts with the purchase & may be voided before the pump is ever installed.  The well wire at Plant 2 has been in place since 2014.  Jurgensen can get the well wire within 2-3 days & can usually rebuild the well pump the next day.  

Clay had received the following quotes for a roll of spare well wire:
	HOTEC--$24,750 for a 1500’ roll of 1/0 wire


Jurgenson Pump-$22,200 for a 1200’ roll of 1/0 wire
               2 business days lead time

A motion was made to accept Jurgensen’s bid for the spare well wire.  2nd.  Passed.

A motion was made to purchase a shipping container to store the spare well wire. 2nd. Passed. Chuck will get estimates on a shipping container.

Linda explained to the Board that she still has not received the BPAT sprinkler system inspection reports from Trammell Kelly or Laura Westerfeld.  Linda to contact Mr. Kelly one more time before locking his meter.  Clay to contact Cory Westerfeld regarding his mom’s sprinkler system.

A motion was made to approve the Financials as presented.  2nd.  Passed.

Linda explained to the Board that she had called everyone on the Past Due list & did not feel that she would have a collection problem with any of them.

The Board to reassessed the cost of a new meter service at the next meeting.

The Board discussed the need for a 2nd entrance into the fenced area at Plant 2.  Chuck to talk to the county about the cost of installing a culvert & the need to bring the road up to the bottom of the new entrance gate.  

Tim to contact Ken Kanz at The Motor Shop to let him know that the Board accepted his $24,000 bid for installing the electrical infrastructure to run the new generator at Plant 2 & to bring the electrical at Plant 2 up to code. Tim to also ask for an updated ETA on the generator.

During a recent electrical storm the generator at Plant 1 sucked the power down to nothing & tripped the breaker.  There should have been a 10 second delay between the well pump & each booster pump. The Motor Shop to look into this issue also.

Linda spoke with Brad Cox at Hopkins Diesel & he has set up an account for ECWSC for the purchase of the diesel for both of the generators.

The Board discussed the sale of 22 acres on Cattle Drive.  This was formerly owned by Kevin Murphy who quit paying the bill on 3/2018. The meter was pulled. The land was later sold to Mr. Reves who never contacted ECWSC regarding starting water service.

Next meeting will be the Annual Meeting on Monday, 4/17/23 at 6 pm.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Brandon


